
 

COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING MINUTES 

RIDGEFIELD PARK 

September 11, 2018 

7:30 PM 

 

Mayor Fosdick announced that this meeting is being help in accordance with the “Open Public 

Meeting Act, N.J.S.A. 10 4-6 et seq.” notice of which was sent to the Record, and the Star 

Ledger on December 28, 2017 and was posted on the Municipal Bulletin Board. 

 

 

ROLL CALL 

Those present were Commissioners Anlian, Kohles, MacNeill, Poli and Mayor Fosdick in the 

Chair. 

 

Also present:  Priscilla Boggia, Village Attorney; Alan O’Grady, DPW Superintendent and Tara 

O’Grady, Village Clerk. 

 

FLAG SALUTE 

The flag salute was led by Mayor Fosdick.  There was a moment of silent thought for the 

anniversary of 9/11. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Motion by Commissioner Poli, seconded by Commissioner Kohles to approve the minutes of the 

Commissioners Regular Meeting of August 14, 2018. 

On roll call, Commissioners Anlian, Kohles, Poli and Mayor Fosdick voted “YEA”. 

Abstain:  Commissioner MacNeill 

 

PAYMENT OF BILLS 

Motion by Commissioner MacNeill, seconded by Commissioner Anlian to approve the payment 

of bills in the amount of $3,814,522.32. 

 

On roll call, Commissioners Anlian, Kohles, MacNeill, Poli and Mayor Fosdick voted “YEA”. 

 

CORRESPONDENCE 

Ridgefield Park Fire Department Hook & Ladder Co. No. 1 – Resignation 

 

Motion by Mayor Fosdick, seconded by Commissioner Kohles, the resignation of Alexander 

Vorhees from the Ridgefield Park Fire Department was accepted with regret. 

 

On roll call, Commissioners Anlian, Kohles, MacNeill, Poli and Mayor Fosdick voted “YEA”. 

 

COMMISSIONERS REPORTS 

Commissioner Anlian reminded all the Annual Street Fair is this Saturday. 

 

Mayor Fosdick advised the Police Department is hosting a movie night at the High School Track 

next Friday evening. 

 

HEARING OF CITIZENS 

Peter S. Konopka, resident painted a water color of the Police Department and asked if he could 

post his picture on the internet.  Mayor Fosdick advised he could. 

 

 



 

September 11, 2018 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

Mayor Fosdick announces that the following business is considered to be routine in nature and 

will be enacted in one motion.  Any item may be removed for separate consideration. 

RESOLUTIONS: 

2018-087 Authorize Taxpayers to Apply Excess Tax Payments Toward Subsequent Tax 

Quarters 

2018-088 Authorize Mayor to sign Bergen County Municipal Snow Plowing Agreement  

2018-089 Authorize Liquor License Renewals 

 

Motion by Commissioner MacNeill, seconded by Commissioner Poli that Resolutions 2018-

087through 2018-089 be approved. 

 

On roll call, Commissioners Anlian, Kohles, MacNeill, Poli and Mayor Fosdick voted “YEA”. 

 

ORDINANCE INTRODUCTION 

 

2018-08 AN ORDINANCE OF THE VILLLAGE OF RIDGEFIELD PARK, COUNTY 

OF BERGEN, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, AMENDING AND 

SUPPLEMENTING CHAPTER 197, TO REVISE PARKING RESTRICTIONS 

IN THE MUNICIPAL BUILDING PARKING LOT 

 

Commissioner Anlian moved the ordinance be given its first reading.  So ordered.  

 

Commissioner Anlian read the said ordinance by title.   

 

Commissioner Anlian moved the ordinance be adopted on first reading, published in the Record 

Newspaper and posted on the Village Bulletin Board by the Village Clerk. The public hearing will 

be held on September 25, 2018 at 7:30 p.m.   

 

Motion was seconded by Commissioner Kohles. 

 

On roll call Commissioners Anlian, Kohles, MacNeill, Poli, and Mayor Fosdick voted “YEA”. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

Motion by Commissioner Anlian, seconded by Commissioner Poli to adjourn meeting at 7:43 

p.m. 

 

On roll call, Commissioner Anlian, Kohles, MacNeill, Poli and Mayor Fosdick voted “YEA”. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:43 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

September 11, 2018 

 

 

 

 

/s/John H. Anlian_________ 

     Commissioner 

 

     /s/Theresa A. Kohles_______ 

     Commissioner 

 

     /s/Adam A. MacNeill    

    Commissioner 

 

     /s/ Hugo R. Poli___________ 

     Commissioner 

 

     /s/ George D. Fosdick______ 

     Mayor 

 

/s/ Tara O’Grady 

Village Clerk 

Approved on September 25, 2018 

 

 


